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After-School Clubs 

These are the after school clubs 

that have started so far:  

Monday 

Music Theatre Group 

3.15pm – 4.15pm 

 

Breakfast Club  

This runs every day from 

8.00am—8.45am. All children are 

welcome to come along and join 

us for just £1.00 per day which 

should be paid via your 

ParentMail account. 

  

 

Reception Class Sept 2020 

Any child who will be aged four 

before and including 31st    

August 2020 will be eligible to 

apply for a place in our        

Reception class. You can apply 

now until January 15th 2020. 

You can apply online via the 

wigan.gov.uk website, however if 

you do not have access to the 

internet please contact the 

school office. 

 

Year 6 Parents Session    

Thank you to our year 6 parents 

for attending our parents 

session last week. It was great 

to see such a good turn out. We 

hope that you found the session 

both informative and beneficial.  

 

Non-uniform Day 

Thank you to everyone who 

donated chocolate for our non-

uniform day today. We really 

appreciate your generosity and 

continued support. 
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Children In Need 

Thank you to everyone who 

donated to Children in Need 

this year. Due to your 

generosity we managed to raise 

a fantastic £235.67. 

Swimming 

Please be advised that there 

will be no swimming for our 

Year 3 children on Monday 2nd 

December due to the flu 

immunisations. 

After School Provision 

As you may be aware from 

January 2020 Westfield are no 

longer able to provide transport 

to their after school club. We 

are looking into providing a 

walking bus from St John’s to 

Lamberhead Green Primary 

where after school club 

provision will be provided. It 

would involve two members of 

St John’s staff walking the 

children over to Lamberhead 

Green at 3.15pm. Parents would 

then need to make 

arrangements with Lamberhead 

Green with regards to payment 

and collecting their children. 

 

Uniform 

We are running very low on 

spare school uniform for our 

children in Reception. If you 

have any items of uniform that 

you no longer require, we would 

be very grateful if you could 

send them into school. Thank 

you.  

Flu Vaccinations 

Flu vaccinations will take place 

on Monday 2nd December. Please 

consent or decline using the link 

provided if you have not already 

done so. 

 

 

Rewards 

Our ‘Stars of the Week’ for 

week ending 15th November  

Congratulations to: 

Reception— Aidan Poole 

Year 1 – Mya-Mai Kenyon 

Year 2 – Abbi Tythicott  

Year 3 – Tia Barker 

Year 4— Ruby Kirabo 

Year 5— Harrison Grimes 

Year 6- Jack Riley 

 

Our ‘Stars of the Week’ for 

week ending 22nd November  

Congratulations to: 

Reception— Amelia Heaton 

Year 1 – Harry Heaton 

Year 2 – Darcey Seddon  

Year 3 – Rylan Lowe 

Year 4— Elicia Worrall 

Year 5- Maisie Heaton 

Year 6- Maciej Bojarczyk-

Skurski 

 

Our ‘Stars of the Week’ for 

week ending 29th November  

Congratulations to: 

Reception— Jamie Young 

Year 1 – William McCartney 

Year 2 – Katie Arrowsmith  

Year 3 – Jessica McCartney 

Year 4 – India Hignett 

Year 5 – Kayden Southworth 

Year 6- Cameron Dolan 

 

Attendance 

Congratulations to Year 3 on 

attaining 98% attendance week 

ending 8th November 

Congratulations to Year 5 on 

attaining 97.4% attendance 

week ending 15th November 

Congratulations to Year 3 on 

attaining 99.7% attendance 

week ending 22nd November 

 

 

 

29th November 2019 

 Christian Values 

This term we have been looking 

at the value of generosity Our 

winners of the Christian Values 

award are: 

W/E 15.11.19 

Dayana Shaw – Year 2 

India Hignett – Year 4 

 

W/E 22.11.19 

Tighe Bentham – Reception 

Harry Fletcher – Year 5 

 

W/E 29.11.19 

Kallum Pollock – Year 1 

Patrick Smith – Year 6 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Year 6 Trip 

Our Year 6 children will be 

visiting Haigh Country Park on 

Thursday 5th December. You will 

need to consent and pay for the 

trip via your ParentMail account. 

Please ensure that you return 

your reply slip to indicate if 

your child will need a packed 

lunch from school on the day. 

Thank you.  

 

Robin Park 

Year 4 and Year 5 will be going 

to Robin Park this half term as 

part of P.E. each Thursday. The 

cost for transport is 70p per 

week. 

  

Swimming 

Year 3 will be swimming each 

Monday until the end of the 

school year. The cost for 

swimming is £1.50 per week. 

 

Payments should be made via 

your ParentMail account. 

Please contact the school 

office if you are experiencing 

any problems making payments. 

 

 

 


